here's Hendrick.

John for heart to heart to have

May 26, 1980

Dear Jon,

How are you? I called this weekend when I was in town, but I guess you're away for the weekend.

We should know sometime in June if we got the Special Projects grant from NEA. In the meantime, we need money to cover costs, mainly for our video project, which is ongoing. I know you are not so concerned with this part of the project, but I want to tell you some fund-raising ideas:

I spoke briefly with Elaine Summers over the phone, and she gave me some ideas that I want to share with you. She said to try Yoko Ono. I'm not sure about this because we're not covering non-Judson events. Elaine said you know her, or are in touch with her, so I want to know what you think. Should I send her a letter telling her about the project to see if she's interested in supporting it? The same question for Ava Levin(Don't know how to spell it) who I think Elaine said still is connected to Judson Church. The other ideas are Robert Mauschenberg and Billy Kluver, either to contribute themselves or might know of other sources.

Jon, please either write or call me if you have any reactions to these ideas. I'll be back in NY on June 15 for a while. Tony will be here-NYC --from the 15 to the first, working on video shoots. We can all get together some time around then, but if you can respond to these now, I can get some letters out.

You could call me collect at 802 447-7717, but know that I'm not always there. My sister will be staying with me for a few days, so if she answers aand I'm not home, she just wont accept the call.

I hope you are well. Give my best to Barbara and Peter.

Wendy Perron Judson Project Bennington College Bennington, Vt. 05201

ed en